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DEPUTY LEADER 
 
A record of decisions made by the Executive Cabinet Member 
with responsibility for the Deputy Leader’s Portfolio:- 
 

TUESDAY 9TH JULY, 2019 
 
Following consideration of the matters detailed below in the 
presence of:- 
 

Councillor  Cox - Executive Cabinet Member – 
Deputy Leader’s Portfolio 

Councillor Adia - Major Opposition Spokesperson 

Councillor Hayes 

 

- Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

Councillor Hornby - Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

Councillor Sanders - Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

Councillor Wright                    -    Minor Opposition Spokesperson 

Officers  

 

Mr. G. Brough - Director of Place 

Mr. P. Green - Assistant Director of Place 

Mr. S. Burns - Head of Economic Development 

Ms. J. Pollard - Head of Strategic Finance and 
Accountancy 

Ms. M. Harris - Principal Lawyer 

Mr. I. D. Mulholland - Principal Democratic Services 
Officer 
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CONFIDENTIAL ITEMS 
 
The background papers and reports in relation to the 
following items were considered confidential as defined in 
paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 
1972 and that it be deemed that, in all the circumstances of 
the case, the public interest in their exemption outweighs 
the public interest in their disclosure. 
 
 
9. LAND AT SINGLETON AVENUE, HORWICH 
 
The Director of Place submitted a report which sought the 
Executive Cabinet Member’s approval to proceed with the 
disposal of land at Singleton Avenue, Horwich as detailed in 
the report. 
 
The report advised that the land concerned was advertised as 
a disposal of Public Open Space and, as a result, a large 
number of objections had been received and in accordance 
with statute any representations must be considered by the 
Council. 
 
The Executive Cabinet Member, having considered the 
representations received, APPROVED –  
 

(i) The disposal of land at Singleton Avenue, Horwich as 
detailed in the report; and AUTHORISED –  

(ii) The Borough Solicitor to complete all the legal 
formalities. 

 
In accordance with Article 5 of the Council’s Constitution 
this decision was called in by Councillor Hayes for 
consideration by the Place Scrutiny Committee at its 
meeting on 27th August, 2019. 
 


